| oppose HB 2591. As written, nursing students will be allowed to administer vaccines to children which increases the likelihood of
harm. We have seen numerous anaphylactic reactions occurring in adults with the Covid-19 vaccine and SIRVA injuries with flu
shots, and this would be a terrible idea. My child carries an Epi-pen and | would not be comfortable with less involvement with
medical procedures being done at school. School is for education not experimental interventions without parent involvement.
Expanding school based health clinics hasn't improved childhood health outcomes and only serves to circumvent parental rights.
Low income families qualify for OHP and the parents can and already have ample support in attending primary care physicians
outside of the school. Please vote No on HB2591.



